
 
 
 

284 South Avenue 
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 
www.CentralHudson.com 

 
January 10, 2020 
 
 
Hon. Michelle Phillips, Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 
 
 

Re: Case 15-E-0751 – Order Regarding Value Stack Compensation for High-Capacity-Factor Resources 
 
 
 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
 In compliance with Ordering Clause 1 of the Public Service Commission’s Order Regarding Value Stack 
Compensation for High-Capacity-Factor Resources (“Order”) issued and effective December 12, 2019, Central 
Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson or “the Company”) hereby files the following original and 
revised tariff leaves to become effective February 1, 2020 on not less than 20 days’ notice. 

P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 

1st Revised Leaf No. 163.9.9.1 
5th Revised Leaf No. 163.9.10 
Original Leaf No. 163.9.10.1 

 
This filing is being made pursuant to the aforementioned Order to adjust the Market Transition Credit 

(“MTC”) that is applicable to subscribers of qualifying Community Distributed Generation (“CDG”) projects with 
generation produced by dispatchable, high-capacity-factor resources, specifically fuel cells, and also to limit the 
Environmental component of the Value Stack to resources that are listed under the definition of renewable energy 
systems under Public Service Law §66-p, subject to certain grandfathering provisions.   
 
 Pursuant to Ordering Clause 2 of the aforementioned Order, the requirements of Public Service Law 
§66(12)(b), §92(2)(a), and NYCRR §720-8.1 regarding newspaper publication of these tariff amendments have been 
waived.  
 
 Questions related to this filing should be directed to Jay Tompkins at (845)486-5203 or 
jtompkins@cenhud.com.   
 
 
        Respectfully, 
 
 
        Anthony S. Campagiorni 
        Vice President     
        Customer Services & Regulatory Affairs 
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